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MoneyLife PERSONAL FINANCE STUDY

Beginning September 10, 6:30-7:25 PM, Rick Clore will 
be facilitating The MoneyLIfe Personal Finance Study.  

The study will  run for 10 consecutive Wednesday 
evenings following Evensong worship.  Individuals or 
couples can participate.  

The cost for the workbook is $47.45.  

The study will  be limited to the first 12 who register by 
August 20.

The MoneyLife Personal Finance Study will help you:

· Understand God’s financial principles
· Obtain hope and deepen your faith
· Grow in your generosity
· Ditch debt permanently
· Create a solid, reasonable financial plan for your 
   life
· Make confident financial decisions
· Develop new attitudes and habits related to money
  and possessions
· Save and invest for the future
· Impart financial wisdom to your children

Did you know that thirty-eight percent of American 
adults don’t have an emergency fund to fall back on, or 
that twenty-five percent of American families have no 
savings at all.

Source: Federal Reserve, US Census Bureau, Internal 
Revenue Service: verified July 24, 2012.

DAWNINGS LEADERSHIP TEAM

Your Dawnings Leadership Team has identified a good 
number of other members who are being asked to join 
in 10 weeks of prayer beginning in September.  We will 
be praying for God’s vision for our church.

Why do we need to discern God's vision for us?  
Because our church, any church, exists solely for the 
purposes of God.  Healthy congregations devote 
significant time to hear from God about what it means to 
be God’s church and do God’s work.  That’s how we 
stay healthy.

Your Dawnings Leadership Team will  be prayerfully 
seeking God's direction about ways God will  have us 
individually and corporately become more focused on 

what God wants us to be and do.

Will you pray for us, with us?   

M e m b e r s o f y o u r D a w n i n g s 
Leadership Team are Karen Jarrell, 
Mary Beth Miller, David McRae, Vickie 
Morris, Alan Miller and Rick Clore.  
More members will be added soon.

MEN’S GROUP

Attention all men of Orange Baptist Church!  You are 
invited to attend an organizational meeting for a Men’s 
Group to meet monthly.

First meeting is scheduled for Sat., Aug. 9, 7:30 AM in 
the Pine Room.  Breakfast will be provided.  

For more information contact Bill Hager, 804-400-6809 
or whhager@comcast.net.
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UPCOMING EVENTS
Mon., Aug. 4: Valirie Payne circle, 11 AM-1 PM, 
Dogwood Village in the private dining room.  Bring 
school supplies (especially marble composition books) 
and $9 for lunch.

Thur., Aug. 7:  Ruth Kersey circle, Noon, Dogwood 
Village with Alice Jacobs.  Bring lunch.

Tues., Aug. 12:  Kay Culpeper circle will meet at Noon 
at Dogwood Village for lunch and visiting. 

Finance meeting, 6:45 PM.

Sun., Aug. 17: Business meeting following morning 
worship service.  

Tues., Aug. 26:  7 PM Deacons meeting.

NURSERY HELPERS
 Aug. 3    Debbie Kerley, Marcia/Patrick Colby

 Aug. 10  Cindy McDaniel, Pam/Matthew Goforth

 Aug. 17  Wendy Rose, Yvette Jarrell and Erin Darnell

 Aug. 24  Patricia Salyers, Ashley/Whit Jacobs

 Aug. 31  Dave/Meg Camp and Mayira Cluff

COUNTERS -- August
 Doris Shumake, Karen Jarrell, Sharon Colvin

HAPPY AGERS
 
Tues., Aug. 19 - 10 AM meet at Food Lion ready to 
leave for Lake Anna where we will  enjoy a picnic  and 
boat ride with our pastor, Rick Clore.  Total  cost is $15 
for meal and travel.  

Plan to come and enjoy this fun time together under the 
shade trees by the water.  It is always a good time.  Call 
Doris 672-4139 to say “I want to go to Lake Anna.”
 

Feel  free to call us with your ideas for a Happy  Agers  
outing, Doris, 672-4139 or Cornelia, 672-4705.

CHILDREN’S CHURCH WORKERS
   Aug. 10  Whit Jacobs
 Aug. 17  Tracy Henry
 Aug. 24  Pam/Matthew Goforth 

LOVE OUTREACH FOOD PANTRY NEEDS:
Month of August -- dishwashing detergent (small  and 
large bottles). Please check the expiration dates of the 
items you donate.

MUSIC AND MISSIONS

As we complete one year, planning begins for another.

Kitchen team members are needed for Wednesday night 
meals for Music and Missions and Evensong.

Preparation and serving is one night per month.  We 
specifically need help on the 1st and 4th Wednesdays, 
and an occasional 5th Wednesday.

Contact the church office, Patricia Coleman, Lovedy 
Papproth or Martha Jeen Jacobs if you can help. 

We want you to enjoy your summer and vacations.  Take 
time to be with family and have fun in the sun.  But 
please, take time to drop your offering off at the office or 
mail it in: P.O. Box 167, Orange, 22960.  

You may take vacation, but our financial obligations 
don't.

OFFERING



CAMP HAPPENINGS!

Camp Crossroads:
L-R:  Naomi Cluff and Sheridan Horne

Camp Piankatank:
L-R:  Cody McRae, Briar Walker, Reese Horne, and 
         Riley Cluff

FAMILY CAMP

Are you looking for something fun for your whole family to do 
together this summer?Come to Family Camp at Young Life's 
Rockbridge in Goshen, VA, August 22-24. 

Email or call Mary Beth Miller (mebsmiller@gmail.com, 
434-249-5303) to sign-up. 
 Adults 11 and up-$140
 Kids 3-10-$90
 Kids 2 & under- free!

Music Camp:  
L-R: Naomi Cluff, Eryn Connell, Mary Beth Miller, Reese  
        Horne, Sheridan Horne and Alan Miller

YOUTH

Middle and High School Youth (and leaders), Join 
us for "Lunches in August", 11:30am at the following 
restaurants...
 8/7- Wise Guys
 8/14- El Vaquero
 8/21- Pizza Hut
 8/28- Chipotle in Culpeper, VA (Meet at 
                      OBC to travel together)

Ladies' Night Out
    
Monday, August 11- 7PM

We will  meet at OBC and drive together to 
Remington, VA to the Moo Thru for homemade ice 
cream. 

All ladies are invited, bring a friend!

EVENSONG

Evensong will resume in August, Wednesdays at 
6pm. 

Please consider joining us for this mid-week 
Worship and Bible Study time. 

Childcare is available and free. 

An Evensong Potluck will be held on Thursday, 
August 7 at the Rt. 15 Property. JOIN US!!!
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THANK YOU!
Pastor and Members of Orange Baptist Church,
Our sincere thanks to you for opening your building to let our 
Excellerate Bike Tour to “camp-out” at the church.

Because churches like OBC opened their doors to our little 
mission project we were able to raise our $7,000 for our bike 
tour and keep our expenses to a minimum so as to send as 
much as possible to our weary Philippines missionaries.

Thank you Orange Baptist Church and thank you Melinda for 
your personal help and thoughtfulness.
   In the grace of Jesus,
   Mark Johnson
   Excelerate

STEWARDSHIP - JUNE

 Unified Budget:
  Receipts      $ 28,381.70

    Paid Expenses    $ 29,260.24
            Unpaid Expenses  $       
          
            Unpaid Mission Partners for 2013
    $  4,474.50  

 Capital Campaign:
  Receipts     $  9,008.00

“If I understand Paul correctly, we are going to be 
slaves to something.  We are going to act in 
obedience either to the selfish desires that rise up 
within us or we are going to present ourselves to 
God for God’s good purposes to be worked out in 
our lives.  Paul puts it bluntly, ‘You have been 
freed from sin and enslaved to God’ (Romans 
6:22).  We who pride ourselves on our 
independence and self-sufficiency (or at least the 
illusion of independence and self-sufficiency!) find 
the idea of being ‘enslaved to God’ hard to 
swallow.  But the call  of the gospel, the call  of 
Christ, has always been to give up our life to 
embrace his, to pick up our cross and follow him.”
  Ann Hagmann
  Climbing the Sycamore Tree. p.98

PRAYER CONCERNS

Illness	
  of	
  friends	
  &	
  family:
Lisa	
  Muller	
  Cook
Charles	
  Arruda
Rosalie	
  Modena
Nadia	
  Anderson
Savannah	
  Cox
Brooke	
  Wheeler
Allen	
  Shands	
  
Robin	
  Banas
Roger	
  Dunevant
Sherry	
  McGhee	
  
Rev.	
  Olin	
  Herndon
Betty	
  Landrum
Sherri	
  Brown
Kari	
  Brown
Rev.	
  Bruce	
  Hunter
Susan	
  Hunter
Tammy	
  Waters
Mike	
  Critzer
Matt	
  Woods
Travis	
  Keyser	
  
Charles	
  Sprouse
Rev.	
  Jerry	
  Harris
Shelton	
  Cameron
Orrin	
  Wright
Frances	
  Baker
Staci	
  Morris

Illness	
  within	
  church	
  family:
James	
  Arthur
Sue	
  DofLlemoyer
Ruth	
  Langford
Amanda	
  Langford
Hope	
  Graves
Madeline	
  Reeves
Tom	
  Travers	
  
Bart	
  Daniel	
  
Erma	
  Boyles
Raymond	
  Strickland
Spurgle	
  Herndon
Doris	
  Samuels
Shirley	
  Reynolds
Charlene	
  Schweikert
Phyllis	
  Saintclair
Paige	
  Rogers	
  Wilkes
George	
  ShifLlett

Other	
  concerns:
Samantha	
  Clarke
Matthew	
  Rogers
Dawnings	
  Leadership	
  Team:
	
  	
  	
  	
  Mary	
  Beth	
  Miller
	
  	
  	
  	
  Karen	
  Jarrell
	
  	
  	
  	
  Vickie	
  Morris
	
  	
  	
  	
  David	
  McRae
	
  	
  	
  	
  Alan	
  Miller
	
  	
  	
  	
  Rick	
  Clore

Thank you for the many expressions of sympathy in the loss of 
my sister, Jane Townsend.  On behalf of the family, I want to 
extend our gratitude for your prayers, visits, cards, and words of 
comfort which have helped to ease our burden and bring us 
peace as we cope with our sorrow and grief.  Thank you also for 
the lovely reception after the service.  Your kindness to us has 
meant so much.
                                                                                                                                                    
   Sue Dofflemoyer




